

Volume 16, Issue 8

Monteagle Sunday School Assembly

September 2015

#### 2015 MSSA Calendar

October 3

Board Meeting 9am

October 12-18

Sewanee Family Week

November 9-15

Sewanee Homecoming

November 21

Board Meeting 9am

#### Mountain Voices

Ann Ewing, editor Martha Ann Pilcher, design/ layout

Deadline to submit items for the next issue is May 25th. Send articles to Ann Ewing at aewing62@gmail.com

### Committee and Members

Annual Fund Lanier Frank ARC John Sisson

Lisa Hammett Oscar Fitzgerald Anne Waring Barry Moody Louis Jackson Oliver Jervis

Archives Morgan Merrill Candice Carr Anne Dennington Earl Gilbreath Margie Martin

Sandra Polk
Bylaws Jim Uden
Julian Price
Judith Humphreys
Virginia Uden
Hays Haney
Bob Monfore
(continued on page 2)

# From the President A Time to Reflect

Members, visitors, and guests come to the Assembly because it is unique—one of a kind. No other assembly is like it, not even any other Chautauqua! So many of our speakers and visitors

this season noted how different the Assembly is from the outside world, which races at a frantic pace and in which we are bombarded with constantly

changing images, ideas, demands, and schedules. The Assembly offers a place of retreat, respite, time for reflection, relaxed visits with friends and family, study, meditation, quiet time, sunsets, fireflies, porches, rocking chairs—peace.

I am honored to be the president of this amazing Assembly and look forward to this year, its pleasures and challenges. My goal is Preservation of the Assembly, certainly the physical entity, but especially its family values, its historic values, its cultural values. In a sense, preserving the status quo—almost—which requires battling entropy while managing the changes that must be made and folding them

into our special ambiance, so that families and visitors who return after ten years will say, "Oh! It's just the way I remember it." This will be accomplished through all of you, the

members, Board, wonderful committees, great staff, volunteers, visitors, and guests who love this Assembly.

Our committees contributed so much throughout the year to make the 2015 season a success and supported our outstanding staff to keep the Assembly running smoothly. I am pleased to announce the chairmen and members of board committees for 2015-2016. (See left column)

Stephanie Smith President



PAGE 2 Volume 16, Issue 8

#### From the President

(continued from page 1)

Cemetery Bob Hudgins

Luther Richardson

Judi Murray

Jim Fesmire

Henry Crais

Ron Buffington

Lex Orr

Sara Nelson

Evelyn Trabue

Chautauqua Trail Task Force

Greg Maloof

Pam Maloof, Vice Chair

Judith Humphreys

Jim Humphreys

Sally Franklin

Lane Price

Julian Price

Virginia Uden

Linda Parrish

Cottage Rental Joel McAlister

Greg Maloof, Board Liaison

Mary Ellen Lovell

**Dede Clements** 

Robin Thompson

Diane H Lloyd Development

Lisa Hammett, Board Liaison

Lanier Frank

Ann Ewing

Ellie Billington

Susan Acker

Louise Manzella

Anne Archer Dennington

Dining Hall Jean Jervis

Anne Worthen, Board Liaison

Tupper Allen

Bill Beard

Merrill Ellis

Regan Greer

Pam Maloof

Sara Nelson

Berry Phillips

Education Dawn Logan

Mary Clark

Bethany Frank

Gilbert Gordon

Linda Parrish

Helene Thompson

Finance TBA

Landscaping Linda Parrish

Frannie Smith, Board Liaison

Gretchen Johnson

Weezie Blair

Margy Brooks

Judy Sisson

Marcelle Sanders

Sallie Stroud

Tupper Allen

Jean Jervis

Arboretum Frannie Smith Reforestation Scott Parrish

Overton Thompson Legal

Neil Kunkel



Long Range Planning Marketing & Communications

Ann Ewing

Catherine Trahan

Dianne Lloyd

Anne Archer Dennington

Morgan Flatley, Ad Hoc

Martha Ann Pilcher, MV

layout, design

Membership Judith Murray

Hays Haney, Board Liaison

Maggie Baxley

Catherine Trahan

Agnes Short

Carole Fesmire

Outreach Katie Trahan

Kent Ballow

Helen Bird

Kate Connell

Mary Jane Flowers

Ginny Gordon

Jenny Jervis

Dawn Logan

Perian Strang

Susan Acker

Anne Waring

Program Meghan Hudgins Ellie Billington, Board Liaison

Frannie Ambrose

Maggie Uden Baxley

Annis Cox

Linda Elder

Bill Flatley

Anne Byrn Floyd Bill McIntyre

Margaret Rixham

Sam Strang

Betty Webster

Stephen Smith

Susie Lipscomb

Lynn Hass

Jay Cleveland Susan Acker

Property, Security, & Safety

Bill Cox

Albert Ambrose

Clayton Dennington

Lucy Keeble

Amanda Moody

Jimmy Stansell

Joel McAlister

Swimming Pool Task Force Ann Williams

Susan Acker

Amanda Moody

Laurie Peacock Perian Strang

Sharon Webster Tate

Katie Trahan

Paige Cleveland

Anne Byrn Floyd

Helene Thompson

Caroline Wildman

Tennis Betsy Peebles

Britton Watson, Board Liaison

Susan Acker

Robin Thompson

Margaret Rixam

Regan Green

Amanda Moody

Kirke Martin Trails

Bill Phillips

Sara Scott Wingo

Evan Price

Jim Acker

Shirley Stansell Warren Chapel Cullen Hornaday

Ann Worthen

Kathy Flatley

Susie Lipscomb

Leslie Neely

Betsy Peebles Burris Ministerial Residence

Sally Stroud

Sunday School Margaret Rixham

Judith Humphreys

Betsy Peebles

Murray Smartt

Pam Maloof

Altar Guild Virginia Curry

Lane & Julian Price

Linda Parrish Kathy Flatley

Anne Monfore

Sally Franklin

Leslie Neely

Kent Ballow Judith Humphreys Music

Welcome Committee Lane Price

Nancy Crais

Merrill Ellis

Bonney Gilbreath

Earl Gilbreath

Gretchen Johnson

Andy Spickard

Sue Spickard Sallie Stroud

Youth Susie Elder

Caroline Wildman, Vice Chairman Steve Rixham, Board Liaison

Ann Byrn Floyd, Parent Liaison

Bill Davis

Mary Wallace Broome

DeShea Brooks Lisa Cheek

Margo Cloniger

Bill Elder

Volume 16, Issue 8 PAGE 3

#### From the President

(continued from page 2)

Youth Committee continued
Julia Green
Jennifer Hinds
David Malone
Kirke Martin
Marie Maxwell
Julian Price
Murray Strang
Jim Uden
Shea Uden
Andy Wildman

Woman's Association

Frannie Smith

NOTE: Chairpersons of committees are noted by bold face type.





# Tools4School a Success!

Thank you to everyone in our community who volunteered their time for this successful first year program! The money MSSA donated for school supplies and the volunteer effort went a long way toward making school supplies available to 264 children in the community. Below is one of many thank-you notes we received from students.

Katie Trahan, chair Outreach Committee Dear Monteagle Sunday School Assembly,

Thank you for helping our school and parents gather school supplies for us. It saved a lot of money for our parents and saved us an hour of shopping at Wal-Mart. I know that my parents appreciate it greatly. My mom would normally pay close to \$120 for both me and my brother, so this took a load off her mind. I also appreciate it because it means that since my mom has more money we can do something fun like bowling! It was very kind of you to spend your time and money gathering school supplies just for some kids. Again thank you.

Sincerely, Seren Yelk, 7<sup>th</sup> grade

### Fall Maintenance Suggestions

As we approach fall and winter, there are a few things you should know and/or do to your cottage:

- Sewanee Weeks-Contractors may not work in the Assembly during Sewanee Family Week-October 14-18, 2015 and Sewanee
- Homecoming November 11-15, 2015. During these times, in season work rules apply. All of your contractors are made aware

- of these blackout dates when they receive their yearly work pass.
- 3. Please check your smoke detector batteries.
- 4. Shut off your water while you are away. Every year, several cottage owners experience water leaks while their cottage is not occupied. Some of the leaks have been quite expensive. The Assembly does not allow for leak adjustments due to our utility relationship with the Town of Monteagle.
- 5. It gets really cold! Many of

- our cottages are built so the air circulates under the floor. This is great to keep us cool during the summer, but it plays havoc with the water pipes during the winter (see #3).
- 6. Please let the office know when you loan your cottage to friends and family. We like for our security officers to keep a watch out for people and cars which are not familiar to the campus.
- 7. **Don't be a stranger! The**Assembly is beautiful in
  every season; try to enjoy it
  year round.

The Monteagle Sunday School Assembly was organized by Charter issued by the State of Tennessee on October 4, 1882 for the purpose of: "... the advancement of science, literary attainment, Sunday School interests, and the promotion of the broadest popular culture in the interest of Christianity without regard to sect or denomination."

The mission of the Monteagle Sunday School Assembly Is to be a welcoming community of Christian faith where people gather to engage in spiritual growth and renewal, lifelong inquiry and learning, recreational and cultural enrichment, while being good stewards of our natural resources and our Assembly heritage.

Volume 16, Issue 8 PAGE 4

# Calling All Platform Suggestions!

A big thank you goes out to all who have made suggestions for platform programming this past year! The MSSA program thrives on suggestions from Assembly friends and residents. Please take a moment to recommend a lecturer, minister, workshop presenter or performer. Program Recommendation Forms may be obtained through the office or online at <a href="http://mssa1882.org">http://mssa1882.org</a> under programs/events.

Many recommendation forms were distributed during the season, and few have been returned. So, this is a friendly reminder to get your ideas in!

Becky Nelson, Platform
Superintendent

### Landscape Committee Announces Fall Plant Swap

To celebrate gardening's "second season," the Landscape Committee is organizing a plant swap during the month of September. As you work on your cottage garden, please bring any plants you need to divide, labelled and in plastic containers, to the west side of the Auditorium. And, feel free to take back with you any contributions you find there that will be just the right touch for your refreshed fall planting. Look here first for hostas, hellebores, day lilies, Shasta daisies, coreopsis, evening primrose, shepherd's crook and who knows what else! Hope to see you outside,

playing in the dirt, and enjoying a beautiful fall on the mountain! Contact Linda Parrish (parrishld@bellsouth.net)

with any questions.



### Call Security

For any non-emergency, please call 931-607-8615 to report a disturbance or anything that seems odd or out of the ordinary.

Always call 911 for Emergencies.

Monteagle Sunday School Assembly PO Box 307

Monteagle, TN 37356 www.mssa1882.org

Office 931-924-2286 Fax 931-924-2346 Housing (Direct) 931-924-9000

General Manager- W. Scott Parrish scott.parrish@mssa1882.org

President- Stephanie C. Smith sbcsmith@blomand.net

#### **Key MSSA Contacts**

Platform Superintendent- Becky Nelson becky.nelson@mssa1882.org

Business Manager- Diane Cruise diane@mssa1882.org

Bookkeeper- Arlene Bean arlene@mssa1882.org

Facility Superintendent- Rick Duncan rick.duncan@mssa1882.org

Housing Program Manager- Rhonda Atkins rhonda@mssa1882.org

Housing Coordinator- Debra Brown debra@mssa1882.org

## Cottages Available for Transfer:

#6 Windcrest \$550,000 #15 Bridgepoint \$650,000 #49 Tranquil Eyster \$425,000 #103 North Gate Inn \$695,000 #146 Boutcher \$595,000



#### MSSA Alcohol Policy

The possession or use of alcohol or controlled substances on public grounds, in public places, or at public functions on the Assembly grounds is prohibited and subjects the offender to disciplinary action by the board of trustees.

Reminder: **No Smoking** is allowed within fifty feet of any Assembly public building.